DURANT INDUSTRIAL AUTHORITY

DURANT INDUSTRIAL AUTHORITY

PO Box 578 • Durant, OK 74701 (580) 924-7254 | (580) 916-1512 Email: econdev@durant.org

www.ok-durant.org



Date: 07-14-2022

Secretary Tim Gatz Oklahoma Department of Transportation 200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105

Re:

Roosevelt Bridge

Dear Mr. Gatz,

Thank you for taking the time to read my letter. As you know the Roosevelt Bridge has exceeded it useful lifespan. I am in full support of the need to have funding established for a new bridge. I urge you to consider all avenues necessary to proceed with the funding mechanism in this endeavor.

The Roosevelt Bridge is vital to the transportation and tourism for this region. I realize it will have great cost with a new bridge. However it is time to proceed with intentional direction for the funding for this project.

Again, thank you for your consideration of this vital project.

Sincerely

Jeffery R. Hammock

Chairman